
Faculty Development Committee

November 10, 2010, 10:00am, Waggoner Conference Room

Agenda

1. Welcome, Prayer

2. Approve Oct 13, 2010 minutes: (minutes are attached) 
New Business:

3. Minigrant update, Graham Hillard:

4. Review of scheduled 2010 Faculty Administrator Meetings
· Debrief: Oct 15 General Education Assessment: GenEd committee will use the 40 minute session to report and provide instruction for remediating one assessment item; 8 minutes is allocated for welcome, prayer, announcements and Dr. Maxson’s block timeline for QEP
· Nov 16, 7:00pm Faculty Research Symposium, McCurkan: FDC will provide and serve refreshments. Budget is $100. Stephanie volunteered to get the cookies. Additional committee to help serve will be identified once the date is confirmed.
· Nov 29: Teaching-Learning Ideas (invite all faculty not GenEd faculty only); follow the model used for 2010 Critical Thinking workshop and use the topic: Best Practices for engaging and motivating students to learn. David Diehl will serve as moderator. Mike Vail will help organize.
· Dec 1, 10:00-10:50am: New Faculty Brunch w/mentors select administrators and FDC; Prilla, coordinator

· Spring Dinner Meeting (Friday, Jan 28, 2011 4-6:30p w/TNU drama@7pm): 

· Turning Outward—Extending Community beyond Trevecca’s walls

· Needs academic piece - Jea Agee agreed to describe the current practice in higher education service learning and a strategy for implementing service-learning in curricula
· Use representatives from Towers, Napier/Cameron schools, neighborhood involvement, Room at the Inn, Rescue Mission; end with a report on Kosovo 

· Jan 31: Sabbatical Reports: Steve Hoskins, Jon Burch, Rob Blann

· Feb 28: SACS QEP; Carol Maxson presenter, topics should have broad, grassroots support

· Apr 11(?) TNU Authors and mini-grant reports, led by Ruth Kinnersley and Prilla Speer
5. 2011-12 Opening Workshop Discussion

· Fatigue about discussing online instruction

· Suggestions:

· iY generation discussion

· motivational energizing speaker

· longing for retreat

· engaging student, joint research experience with students

· Parker Palmer?

· Is purpose to introduce theme for the year or to motivate?

6. Selected webinar and Town Meetings for Fall semester and Spring semester:

· Fall - Law 101 for Faculty Members: How Not to Get Sued [Monday, Oct 25, 2:00-3:45pm] [Repeat on Tuesday, Nov 9, 2:00-3:45pm]
· FDC, SOR, D Sci & Math co-sponsor, video and discussion of Frances Collins: Finding God’s Truth in Both Books
· Spring - Designing an Effective Collaborative Wiki Project

7. Course Evaluation: a copy of the ETS Student Course evaluation questions was obtained and shared with the subcommittee. Subcommittee report will be on Jan 12.
8. Town Meetings. These will be offered on various dates and afternoon times to avoid eliminating any particular faculty members because of their teaching schedules. Two Town Hall meetings will be attempted each semester. Suggested topics include:

· Amy Murphy: Working with and supporting students with disabilities

· Carol Maxson, et.al.: Lessons learned from MOL

· Transforming “old” course objectives to “new” Student Learning Outcomes

· Becky Niece, Leigh Anne Duvall: Self Service

· Plagiarism

· Course evaluation questions (topic for Nov 29?)
· Penney Carden’s friend from Indiana Wesleyan: effects of negative posts in online education

Other Business

9. Next meeting: Dec 1, 10:00am, PDR. Note: this is a brunch for FDC, New Faculty, and mentors
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October 13, 2010, 10:00-10:50 am

Waggoner Conference Room
Minutes

Members in Attendance: Mike Vail, Stephanie Cawthorne, David Diehl, Graham Hillard, Steve Hoskins, Mary Ann Meiners, Suzie Harris, Prilla Spear
1. Welcome, Prayer by Mike Vail

2. Approve minutes for September 22, 2010. 
3. Minigrant update:

· Grants for Jeff Frame to present the 2010 Film and History Conference and for Richard Parrot to present at the PDK Conference were approved for $600 each. 

· A grant for Ron Maurer to attend the NACSW conference was approved for $300.

4. Review of scheduled 2010 Faculty Administrator Meetings

· Oct 15 General Education Assessment: GenEd committee will use the full 50 minute session to report and provide instruction for remediating some assessment items related to encouraging good writing across the curriculum Two minutes will allocated for Carol Maxson to timeline the QEP.
· Tuesday, Nov. 16, Faculty Research Symposium: Symposium will be held in McClurkan, FDC will provide and serve refreshments. Budget is $100. Stephanie, Steve, Mike, and Suzie volunteered to obtain and serve refreshments at the close of the symposium.
· Nov 29, Teaching-Learning Ideas: (invite all faculty not GenEd faculty only); follow the model used for 2010 Critical Thinking workshop and use the topic: Best Practices for engaging and motivating students to learn. David Diehl will serve as moderator. Mike Vail will organize.
· Spring Dinner Meeting, Friday, Jan 28, 2011 4-6:30p w/TNU drama@7pm: 

· Turning Outward—Extending Community beyond Trevecca’s walls

· Needs academic piece - might begin with Jea Agee describing a strategy for implementing service-learning

· panel discussion with representatives from Towers, Napier/Cameron schools, neighborhood involvement; end with a report on Kosovo

· Jan 31, Sabbatical Reports: Steve Hoskins, Jon Burch, Rob Blann

· Feb 28, SACS QEP: Carol Maxson presenter, topics should have broad, grassroots support

· Apr 11, TNU Authors and mini-grant reports: led by Ruth Kinnersley and Prilla Speer

5. Selected webinar for Fall semester and Spring semester:

· Fall - Law 101 for Faculty Members: How Not to Get Sued – Date has been set for Monday, October 25, 2:00-3:45pm in Quick Lecture Hall.
· Spring - Designing an Effective Collaborative Wiki Project

6. Discussion of Course Evaluations

· David reported on the discussion from the Conference of Academic Chairpersons.

· Mike: It is important for this committee to determine why we do course evaluations.

· To evaluate the COURSE and its procedures

· To evaluate the INSTRUCTOR and his/her skills

· To recommend to other students whether they should take the course

· Stephanie: Shared experience from previous institution.

· Steve: Who owns this the course evaluation?

· Mike: Current evaluation form was developed by the Faculty Development Committee and can be changed by it.

· Carol: Donna Tudor, Director of Institutional Research, is open to changing the form.

· Prilla: Gave some of the history of faculty evaluation which at one time included peer, supervisor and student evaluation but it was eventually decided that this was too cumbersome. There was a shift to the present model, which uses only student evaluation form.

· Mike: Conference of Academic Chairpersons uses the evaluation form in determining the Teaching Excellence Award.

· Mary Ann: The evaluation form must be submitted with applications for tenure or promotion.

· Graham: Our mandate is to look at the form not the over all process.

· Steve: Should we consult with others? Who will use this?

· Mike: Appointed a subcommittee composed of Graham, Steve and Stephanie. The subcommittee was tasked with:

· Checking for what purposes a course evaluation form has been and might be used

· Proposing for what purposes the FDC wants the course evaluation form to be used

· Based on the proposed use, recommend changes in the current form

· Reporting back to FDC at its January meeting

7. Next Meeting: Nov. 10, 10:00 am, Waggoner CR. 

Action Items:

1. Stephanie Cawthorne will purchase “cookies” for distribution to 200 students at Faculty Research Symposium. Mike will purchase “drinks,” cups, napkins. Stephanie C., Mike V., Steve H., Suzie H., and other committee members will meet in the lobby of McClurkan on Nov 16 to setup tables and place refreshments for students exiting the symposium after the last session.

2. Mike and David D. will prepare a block schedule for the Nov 29 Faculty Administrator meeting. Mike will solicit faculty suggestions for their favorite ways to engage students in learning activities. David will moderate the session.

3. Mike will conduct the October 25 webinar and schedule a Tuesday-Thursday repeat session.

4. Mike will work with Fred Cawthorne and Tim Green to prepare an optional faculty-administrator meeting co-sponsored by the School of Religion and Department of Sciences and Mathematics showing Frances Collins: Finding God’s Truth in Both Books, presentation to 2010 CCCU on lessons from the human genome project.

5. Prilla reserve President’s Dining Room and set menu with Renee for Dec 1 New Faculty Brunch.

6. Steve Hoskins (convener), Stephanie Cawthorne, and Graham Hillard will prepare a report for the January 12 Faculty Development Committee meeting on end-of-course evaluations to

· Check for what purposes a course evaluation form has been and might be used

· Propose for what purposes the FDC wants the course evaluation form to be used

· Recommend changes in the current form, based on the proposed use
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